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Dear Parent/Carer,  

What a busy end of term! Yesterday, we were lucky with the weather and the children participated 

brilliantly in Sports Day.   All videos for each year group will be uploaded onto Teams which you can access via 

your child's email address.  
 

As the end of term approaches, our children may be anxious about moving to their new class. This is one of the reasons 

we start transition into our new classes before the summer, so that children do not worry during the summer holidays. 

During transition week, they will spend time revising our school values and expectations, thinking about their 

aspirations, learning about their new class name and learning the routines in their new year group.  

 

You will be informed of your child's new class teacher for next year, on Monday 12th July.  

 

I hope you all have a lovely weekend. 

 
 
 

One Way System 

 
Please be advised that our one-way system is still 
in place ς all children / parents and carers are to 
enter the school via the KS1 gate and depart via 
KS2 gate. 
 
Thank you for keeping to the safety guidelines we 
have in place. 
 
 

GB Athlete Visit 

 
On Tuesday 22nd June, Olympian Montell Douglas 
visited Potter Street Academy for a sponsored 
fitness circuit challenge, followed by an 
inspirational assembly encouraging the children 
to try their best to achieve their goals.  The whole 
event was organised in partnership with Sports 
for Champions UK. 
 
Montell Douglas took each class through a circuit 
challenge, which involved a number of exercises 
from burpees to star jumps!   

 
Every child in the school participated in this 
fundraising event and a staggering £1,915.00 was 
raised which will go towards training athletes and 
PE equipment for the school. 
 

Float Your Boat 

 
As part of our work with STEM Science, Year Six 
enjoyed a day of engineering by completing the 
{¢9a ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜΥ άCƭƻŀǘ ¸ƻǳǊ .ƻŀǘΦέ ¢ƘŜ Řŀȅ 
started with looking into propulsion and thrust 
using balloons, straws and empty cartons. After 
this, the groups made their own periscopes using 
household 
materials. Finally, 
the children 
completed their 
challenge of 
designing and 
making their own 
boats carefully thinking about which materials 
would be suitable. Lots of great discussions were 
held about the properties of materials and the 
importance of an even weight distribution to 
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enable their boats to float. It was a great day and 
Year Six invented some fantastic boats.   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Y2 History Workshop 

 
Year 2 took part in a History Workshop. They met 
with the Baker from Pudding Lane (who started 
the Great Fire of London in 1666) called Thomas 
Farriner. He told them lots of interesting facts 
and they got to ask him some questions before 
he left.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 3 Egyptian Day 

 
Year 3 completed many different activities 
including mummifying tomatoes, creating 
cartouches from soap, making flat bread, 3D 
pyramids and meeting Cleopatra! She was very 
impressed with our knowledge about Egypt and 
luckily, she did not turn Year 3 into slaves!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

After School Club 

 
Just a reminder to parents there is no after school 
club on Wednesday 14th July and Friday 16th July. 
 

Summer Reading Challenge 

 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ {ǳƳƳŜǊ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ƛǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ 
ΨwŜŀƭƭȅ ²ƛƭŘ IŜǊƻŜǎΩ and runs from the 10th July 
to 31st of August 
 
Keep your children motivated to read through 
the summer holidays, keeping up those hard-
earned skills and having fun finding their next 
favourite author! All free at your library. This year 
Essex Libraries and The Reading Agency are 
excited to team up with the World Wildlife Fund 
for Nature for a very special nature themed 
challenge which will inspire you all to stand up for 
Earth. The Wild World Heroes are coming to a 
library near you this summer.  
 
Who are the Wild World Heroes?  
The Wild World Heroes live in Wilderville, which 
is a pretty cool place, but there are lots of things 
that the children like Faiza, David, Willow, 
Callum, Marcus and Carys can do to make their 
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town even better for the people and animals who 
live there.  
 
How can children take part?  
Wild World Heroes runs from Saturday 10 July to 
Tuesday 31 August in all Essex libraries and 
mobile libraries. Children read six books over the 
summer holiday, helping the Wilderville children 
make a difference to the environment. They have 
a map of Wilderville and collect rewards on the 
way. When they have read six books, they receive 
a medal and a certificate.  
 
What books do children have to read?  
Children can read any library books of their 
choice; fiction, fact or information books, picture 
books to share with you and family, jokes or 
poetry; anything they enjoy.  
 
The main challenge is for children aged three to 
twelve but there is a mini challenge for the under 
threes. 
 
LǘΩǎ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊŜŜ ƻŦ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ ǘƻ 
take part in the Summer Reading Challenge. Find 
a library near you:  
 
https://libraries.essex.gov.uk/library-locations-
and-openingtime 
 

Year 4 ς Parndon Wood 

 
On Wednesday June 23rd, Year 4 enjoyed a day 
out at Parndon Wood. The children scooped up a 
variety of different insects. Some particularly 
nimble students were able to scoop up a 
grasshopper! Using their knowledge from the 
Animals and Habitats unit in science, they used a 
reference card to identify them.  
 
They also enjoyed den building using fallen 
branches, and bird watching!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The knowledgeable staff at Parndon Wood took 
them on a nature walk. They learned about the 
two main types of trees (Hornbeam and Oak 
trees) and their importance to Parndon Wood 
and the local area. They also learned about 
different wildlife that live in our area such as 
Muntjac deer, bats and badgers! 
 
What a lovely day!  
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Year 6 ς Southend Trip 

 
Year Six went on their last Primary School trip to 
Southend last week!  Fun was had by all and 
many faced their fears and were able to ride the 
Axis and Rage the children also enjoyed taking on 
Miss Stoneman on races on the water slide. The 
day was filled with enjoyment, laughter, food and 
of course the screams heard from the rides. We 
wish Year Six all the best at their new Secondary 
Schools and are sure they will look back on their 
final trip in years to come with fond memories!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 5 Camping Event 

 
Unfortunately, due to us having to close the Year 
5 bubble & to minimise the risk of further bubbles 
closing, we have made the decision to cancel next 
Fridays camping event. 
 
All payments already received have been 
refunded via SIMs Pay. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

End of Year Reports 

 
Your child's end of year school report will be sent 
home on the last day with their current teacher 
on 9th July. They will also bring home 
schoolbooks excluding their current English and 
Maths books as they will be taking these up to 
their next class. 
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House Points 

     
Children are busy earning house points by 
showing how well they keep the school values ς 
responsibility, respectfulness, fairness, caring 
and trustworthiness.   
 
 
 
 

Dragon 
 
7925 

 
 
 

Griffin 
 
7358 

 
 
 

Lion 
 
8674 

 

Unicorn 
 
8344 
 

 
 

End of Year Transition Arrangements 

 
Children will be spending the last week of term 
with their new class teacher and in their new 
classroom. On arrival to school on Monday 12th 
July, children will come in at the usual time and 
be greeted by their current class teacher and go 
to their classroom. All children will then attend an 
assembly online and told their new class teachers 
for next year. Children will then go to their new 
classroom with their new teacher. All drop off 
and collection times will remain as they are now 
for children until the rest of the term to avoid any 
confusion. These will be reviewed for September. 
 

Y6 Leavers Assembly 

 
On Wednesday 7th July at 5:00pm, Year 6 will be 
taking part in their leaver's assembly which will 
take place in Passmores Sport's Hall. Children are 
expected to arrive at Passmores at 4:45pm in full 
school uniform - parents and carers will be 
allowed in just before 5pm. One person from the 
same household is allowed to attend the 
assembly and there will be seating in place to 
support social distancing measures. We kindly 
ask that adults wear face masks during the 

assembly. A reminder that year 6 children will 
leave school at the earlier time of 2.15pm on 
Friday 9th July. We are planning on doing our 
traditional leaver's arch to clap children out with 
the rest of the school, socially distanced. Year 6 
parents are welcome to wait on the KS2 
playground to watch their child come out. 
 

End of Term Times 

 
School closes from 12.30pm on Friday 16th July, 
with a staggered leaving time 
 
All children will have their school dinner / packed 
lunch and the times below coincide with the 
staggered lunch times in place at the moment. 
 
12.30 ς Year 1  
12.35 ς Year 2 
12.40 ς Year 3 
12.45 - Year 4 
12.50 - Year 5 
12.55 - Year 6 

  
If you child is in Year 6 and we have permission 
for them to walk home alone, they will be 
allowed to leave at the allocated time.  
 

Sports Day 

 
Fortunately, the weather was on our side this 
year and we managed to complete a full Sports 
Day. All children gathered as a school, in their 
class bubbles, for only the second time since 
March 2020. Children competed in a variety of 
events including an obstacle race, hurdles, relays, 
sprints and egg and spoon races. There was lots 
of support, cheering, healthy competition and 
most importantly enjoyment. Well done to all the 
children for participating and showing a fantastic 
display of all our school values. 
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Wednesday 7th July Y6 leavers assembly 
Friday 9th July  Y5 classes reopen 
Friday 9th  July  School reports 
Wednesday 14th July No After School Club 
Friday 16th July End of term ς please see above for times 
Wednesday 1st Sept All children return to school 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Time to Say Goodbye 

 
On Friday 9th July, we are saying goodbye to Miss 
Game.   Miss Game is leaving Potter Street to join 
Purford Green Primary School.   
 
Thank you to Miss Game for all her hard work and 
support, we wish her all the best and are 
delighted that she is still staying as part of PCLC! 
 
 


